MICKLE TRAFFORD & DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE LIAISON MEETING HELD ON 05 OCTOBER 2017
at 2pm GOWY LANDFILL SITE 
Attendees:
Mr Chris Bennion – Site Manager
Ruth Richards – FCC Estates Team

Paul Brightwell – FCC Restoration Manager
Cllr Woods, Cllr Harrison, Cllr Jones, Cllr Spence and Cllr Rowlands

Ward Cllr Eleanor Johnson

Mr Folly – Residents

Derek Bowker  Parish Clerk
1. Chair-person to ask Public for comments.

Mr Folly asked when the units would be moved from the top of the tip and was advised by Mr Bennion that it would be done soon

Mr Folly was also concerned that not all the mowing had been completed in the same area, Mr Bennion will look into this.

2. Apologies

Mrs Amanda Pritchard - Resident

Mr Steve Butler – Environment Agency 

3. To accept Minutes of the meetings held on the 03 August 2017
The minutes were duly approved
4. Review of outstanding actions from previous meeting

WOODLANDS PARK
General maintenance has restarted this month and will continue

Amanda Pritchard has had a meeting with Anne-Marie – Nature Officer -FCC and will be working with the rib the future
LANDFILL SITE
High level tipping is continuing on the top of the site and will continue until at least the end of the year

There is a meeting on the 9th October which will be to discuss the covering of more of the site

More than 10 gas wells have been positioned in this area of the site and will remain visible for quite some time.

The gas extraction from the site could continue for 25years or more.

There have been no more clinical waste bags bought to the site since the last meeting

Ian jones showed Mr Bennion some small bags of netting which he had found on his fields, Mr Bennion will send an employee to litter pick on the fields and will investigate where the netting may have come from

GENERAL SECURITY

Mr Bennion has actioned more gates and fences in areas where people may be able to access the site as well as installing “razor wire” in other areas

WAGON SHEETING

Letters have been sent to hauliers to remind them of their responsibilities when leaving the site and FCC is also doing more spot checks as the vehicles depart.

COMPLAINTS

The Drainage ditches have been litter picked and there has also been a 6m net installed to try and stop the situation coming about again
5. Future developments on site

Tipping has now commenced within the new cells and it is hoped that this is not visible from surrounding areas

There will be a new wheel wash installed soon and it is hoped that this will reduce the dirt carried to the roads.

Road sweeping and litter picking off the site will continue if required.
FCC are considering putting forward a Planning Application to commence work on the site at 7.30am instead of 8pm

This change may also result in other changes such as less or no weekend working

Cllr Rowlands stated that the Ward councillors should be made aware that this may be happening in order that it can be ensured that full discussion is possible should it happen.

Mr Bennion advised the meeting that the Parish Clerk would be advised if a Planning Application was being considered.
6. Current site problems

The Environment Agency has received 10 complaints in August and 3 in September.
The majority of the complaints are about Odour and one has been about flies
7. To discuss concerns received from neighbours

There have been reports of shooting on a Sunday but Mr Bennion advised that this was not happening on the site

Wagons have been reported to Mr Bennion that leave the site and turn left and these have been investigated. In one incident the driver was advised of his error.

